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The hearing was called to order at 6:31 PM.  The member roll was called.  The following 
members of the Board of Governors were present at the call of the member roll:  Mark Bertman; 
Jo-Ann Bragg; Mary Jo Brogna; Edward Browne; Francis Byrne; Thomas Feenan; William 
Grindlay; Peter Tsaffaras, Esq., Chair; Pedro Viejo-Rodriguez.  The following members of the 
Board of Governors were absent at the call of the member roll:  Joanne Condon-Walsh; David 
Dennis, Vice Chair; Jerrell Riggins, Second Vice Chair.  Also present were: Martha Sue Harris, 
President and Secretary of the Board of Governors; Pushap Kapoor, Vice President for 
Administration and Finance; Robert E. Baker, Jr., Esq., Dean of Business and Public Service 
Programs and Assistant Secretary of the Board of Governors. 
 
Mr. Tsaffaras stated that the purpose of this meeting is to allow for public comment on the 
proposed budget that has been recommended by the Finance and Facilities Subcommittee for 
presentation to the Board of Governors (please see copy, attached). 
 
Mr. Tsaffaras twice invited persons who wished to come forward and address the Board of 
Governors on the proposed budget to do so.  There was no response to either invitation.   
 
Mr. Tsaffaras then stated that the Board would wait an additional five (5) minutes for any late 
arrivals. 
 
At 6:40 PM, Mr. Tsaffaras repeated his invitation that anyone who wished to address the Board of 
Governors on the proposed budget should come forward and do so.  As there were no new 
arrivals and still nobody had come forward to address the Board of Governors on the proposed 
budget, Mr. Tsaffaras adjourned the public hearing and announced that the Board of Governors 
would convene at 7:00 PM for its regular meeting. 


